
A3WEDNESDAY, JUNE 23, 2021

GREAT STEAKS and SEAFOOD

615 Lafayette Street • Cape May, NJ • 609-884-2111
www.OysterBayRestaurant.com

BAR OPEN
TUESDAY THROUGH SUNDAY 

Starting at 4pm

SERVING
DINNER

TUESDAY THROUGH SUNDAY 
Starting at 5pm

Grande Center Shopping Mall • Rio Grande, New Jersey
609-889-2000 • www.riostation.com

*8 a.m. - 9 p.m.   After 9 - $7

$2-2-2  2 Eggs, 2 Pancakes, 2 Bacon*
Omelettes & Frittatas

Specialty Pancakes & Benedicts
Morning Mimosas & Marys

Everyday from 8 a.m. to 3 p.m.
Only a DoorDash.com away!

BEST 
BREAKFAST!

BEST 
BREAKFAST!

Join Team Rio. Come in & Apply Today!

Seaville Friends (Quaker) Meeting 
announces the start of Summer Meeting, formerly 
Beach Meeting, Cape May. Starting Sunday, June 20 
at 10 am at the Harborview Park on Texas Avenue  

overlooking the harbor.  
Easy access and parking. Every Sunday through 

Labor Day, weather permitting.  
For more information, call 609-408-5864.

June 26th & 27th - Promenade Arts & Craft Show
10:00 AM - 5:00 PM

July 10th & 11th - Promenade Arts & Craft Show
10:00 AM - 5:00 PM

August 21st & 22nd - Promenade Arts & Craft Show
10:00 AM - 5:00 PM

December 4th & 5th - Crafts at Christmas
9:00 AM - 4:00 PM Saturday & 9:00 AM - 3:00 PM Sunday

For more information about the shows or to learn how 
to become a vendor visit www.capemaycity.com

(609) 884-9565
craftshows@capemaycity.com
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TIDES: June 23-30, 2021
DATE HIGH LOW

A.M. P.M. A.M. P.M.              
23 7:16 7:46 1:07 1:03
24 8:13 8:39 2:02 1:57
25 9:08 9:31 2:56 2:51
26 10:02 10:23 3:50 3:45
27 10:56 11:14 4:42 4:40
28 11:51  5:34 5:35
29 12:06 12:46 6:25 6:32
30 12:58 1:43 7:16 7:31

MOON PHASES
Full moon, June 24 • last quarter, July 1

Bike path from USCG base to city’s school on hold
By JACK FICHTER

Cape May Star and Wave

CAPE MAY — With a 
$50,000 budget available for 
2021, the city’s Bicycle and 
Pedestrian Safety Advisory 
Committee reconvened last 
week after a year’s shut-
down during the pandemic.

A project in the works 
since 2014 was up for dis-
cussion — a county plan 
to make a safer bike route 
from the U.S. Coast Guard 
base to Cape May City El-
ementary School.

Students who ride their 
bicycles from housing out-
side the Coast Guard base 
to the school must cross 
three busy roads — Pitts-
burgh Avenue, Washington 
Street and Lafayette Street 
— on their way to and from 
school.

The route from base hous-
ing to the school uses Penn-
sylvania Avenue, crosses 
Pittsburgh Avenue, contin-
ues on Pennsylvania Av-
enue to Michigan Avenue 
to Madison Avenue to La-
fayette Street. 

The bike path has been on 
hold, waiting for approval 
from the state Department 
of Transportation (DOT).

Deputy City Manager 
Lou Belasco said the county 
is involved in the project 
since some of the streets 
are county-owned roads. 
The DOT recommended an 
engineer for the project who 
is working with the county 
on that section of the proj-
ect, he said.

Belasco said the city did 
not have a firm date for 
completion of the project. 
The bike path stops at the 
intersection of Lafayette 
Street and Madison Avenue, 
just before the school on the 
opposite side of Lafayette.

City Manager Mike Voll 
said Cape May has asked 
the county to approach the 
DOT to get the project un-
der way. 

Committee member Chris 
Bezaire said City Council 
approved completing engi-
neering the city’s portion 
of the bike path on Penn-
sylvania Avenue where in-
frastructure work will take 
place in the fall.

Belasco said a consultant 
was in the fi nal design phase 
for the project and has been 
in touch with the county in 
reference to work at the 
intersection of Washington 
Street and Madison Avenue 
concerning Americans with 
Disabilities Act ramp up-
grades. Once that is com-
pleted, the project will move 
to the pre-fi nal plans and 
specifi cations for submis-
sion to the DOT, he said.

Committee Chairwoman 
Holly Tilford said the in-
tersection of Madison and 
Lafayette was not includ-
ed on a map in the plans. 
Voll said he would confi rm 
with county engineer Bob 
Church that the intersection 
was included in the project.

Belasco said the county 
has submitted a number 
of projects to the federal 
government as part of the 
infrastructure bill.

“All of these projects 
qualify as shovel-ready 
projects, so we’re probably 
much further along than a 
lot of the other projects,” 
he said.

The federal infrastruc-
ture bill will end up dictat-
ing the county’s priorities 
for projects, Belasco said. 

The safe routes to school 

project is funded by a 
$350,000 grant, Voll said. 

In 2019, engineer Tom 
Pagani, of WSP USA, said 
three intersections would 
be improved with upgraded 
sidewalk curb ramps to be 
ADA-compliant. He said 
pedestrian signals would be 
installed at the intersection 
of Madison and Washington 
streets. 

“We are providing strip-
ing for bike lanes from the 
Coast Guard station to La-
fayette,” Pagani said.

There are existing bike 
lanes going up to Pitts-
burgh Avenue, he said. 
Along Pennsylvania Av-
enue, where it ’s wide 
enough, 5-foot-wide bike 
lanes will be provided. 

“When we get to Michi-
gan Avenue, the road is not 
wide enough, so from there 
we’ll switch over to a bike 
sharrow, which is basically 
a share the road symbol, 
and the same with Madison, 
it’s just not wide enough,” 
Pagani said.

He said the county has 
a separate project along 
Lafayette Street includ-
ing improvements at the 
Madison Avenue/Lafayette 
Street intersection.

Committee member Hil-
ary Pritchard asked for an 
update on Lafayette Street 
Park which included a bike 
path.

Belasco said an area of 
concern was identifi ed in 
the Lafayette Street Park 
project requiring further 
investigation.

“Along with that aspect, 
JCP&L (Jersey Central 
Power and Light) has not 
concluded its clean up yet, 
it has not handed over the 
properties to the city, nor 
would we want to take 
possession of them at this 
point,” he said. “We don’t 
have full control over all 
the properties that are un-
derneath the park at this 
time.”

The city is waiting for 
environmental issues to 
be cleared up before it can 
move forward, Belasco 
said.

Commit tee  member 
James Moffatt said the city 
ordered a report in 2015 of 
bicycle safety in Cape May 
which included recommen-
dations for Beach Avenue 
which is scheduled for 
work by the county. He said 
the report recommended 
the creation of bike lanes on 
Beach Avenue on the north 
and south ends but not in 
the center portion.

Bike lanes would be in-
stalled from Poverty Beach 
to Madison Avenue with 
sharrows on the roadway 
from Madison Avenue to 
Grant Street with bicycle 
lanes from Grant Street to 
the cove, Moffatt said.

The report also recom-
mended installing con-
tinental crosswalks on 
the major intersections of 
Beach Avenue, he said. The 
report’s recommendations 
were presented to City 
Council in 2019. 

Bezaire said bike lanes 
were supposed to be paint-
ed on Columbia Avenue 
when it was resurfaced 
but it was determined the 
road was not wide enough 
and road sharing sharrows 
would be painted on the 
road. 

Moffatt said DOT stated 
Columbia Avenue was wide 
enough for bike lanes.

Bezaire suggested bring-
ing the report back to coun-
cil and revisit the issue. 
He said efforts to create 
a walking path from the 
Mount Vernon ramp in the 
Nature Conservancy were 
suspended in 2020 due to 
the COVID pandemic.

A bike path from Madi-
son Avenue through the 
Emlen Physick Estate has 
not been created due to a 
safety concern with a sum-
mer camp held in Kiwanis 
Park, Bezaire said. Tilford 
said the idea was to take 
bike riders from Madison 
Avenue into the Physick 
Estate without having to 
use Washington Street 
which is not considered 
bike friendly.

Any time the city has 
plans to resurface a street, 

the committee should be 
informed so it can make 
recommendations for im-
provements for bicycle 
safety, Bezaire said.

The committee discussed 
printing 30,000 new Cape 
Island bicycle route maps. 
The borough of West Cape 
May will contribute up to 
$2,000 of the printing cost.

A goal of the committee is 
more bike racks in the city. 
Committee member Terry 
DiUbaldi said inverted 
“U” shaped, heavy duty 
bike racks cost $159 each. 
Two rails with an inverted 
“U” shape are available in 
lengths of 3, 5, and 10-foot 
sections.

DiUbaldi said a 10-foot 
bike rack was priced at 
$1,100 which could fi t be-
hind the MAC booth on 
the mall. She suggested 
the committee order three 
racks. Moffatt said no room 

was available on Beach 
Avenue for additional bike 
racks unless parking spac-
es were removed. 

Committee member Ev-
elyn Lovitz said the city’s 
Environmental Commis-
sion discussed the danger 
of having E-bikes on the 
Promenade due to their 
speed. Tilford said Ventnor, 
Ocean City and Rehoboth 

Beach, Del. banned E-bikes 
from their boardwalks.

She said E-bikes come 
in three classes depending 
on their weight and speed 
and police could not tell the 
difference among the three 
types of E-bikes. Tilford 
said Bezaire would speak 
with Police Chief Dekon 
Fashaw for his thoughts on 
E-bikes.


